LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

November 24, 2014

Board Members:

Present:  Rich Bradley, Brian Trock, Henry Hahn, Art Williams, David Reel, Toni Allison, Elizabeth Bowerman, Marie Miller, Kim Wright

Absent:  Janet Hahn, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Carol Landry, Pete Bryant

Guests:  Darlene Varga, Valerie LeFebere, Dexter Dochnauer, Doris Stone

Quorum:  yes

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Reading and Approval of Minutes---Minutes were sent out via e-mail.  Kim moved that the minutes of the October 27, 2014 board meeting be accepted; Elizabeth seconded.  Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report---David had sent out the report via e-mail.  He said that the balance for this time of year was higher in 2013 than the current year.  The chapter received $2550 for tuition for the new class and $1389 for our percentage of the silent auction at the State Meeting, for a total deposit this month of $3939.00.  The new balance will be $8990.34.  What expenses are coming up?  The cost of the Christmas Party, background checks, and T shirts for last and this year's classes.  Recent expenditures were $298.99.

Old Business:

a.  Communications---Marie has updated the website, changing it to add the new class members and to list the latest graduates as full members.  Scrapbook---Henry met with Marie and Carol Etringer to get the scrapbook updated and on the website by the end of 2015.  They may use Power Point software because it is user friendly, but they will also look at other programs.  Henry is currently working on the 2014 scrapbook to get it on a program.  Darlene asked if her class should be taking pictures of their activities to include in the scrapbook, so Rich suggested that the class appoint someone to be the designated class photographer.  A group picture of the class would be good for the scrapbook also.  Toni said she would like pictures of the class speakers and guest speakers at the chapter meetings.  This would be a good idea to post on the website in color to catch the eye.  Rich said if we contacted the speakers ahead of time, they would probably send us a cover slide about themselves.

b.  State Meeting Fund Raising Project Final Report---Elizabeth reported that the chapter made $1389 on the silent auction.  It was the most successful auction that the State Meeting has had, due to the hard work of Elizabeth and her committee and the many wonderful donations that were made.

c.  Officer Positions for 2015---Henry said the Pete may have resigned as Vice President, so he will need to find someone to run as Vice President to replace him.  Recent discussion has been to have the Vice President also be the President Elect, so it would be at least a 2 year commitment.  Art will serve as the Outreach chairperson for 2015.

d.  Background Checks Status for Chapter---Rich has now e-mailed Texas A and M and also Michelle to hear exactly what the rule is on requiring background checks of members.  He is still waiting to hear.

New Business:

a.  By the Numbers---Brian sent out the October numbers showing what projects had hours submitted for them and how many volunteer hours were submitted.  Recently graduated student Rick Lamb had  569.5 hours by graduation, so Michelle Haggerty sent an e-mail congratulating him on his achievement.  This should be put in the newsletter.  A suggestion was made to send an e-mail to members who have not submitted any hours in 2014 to let them know their membership status will be changed to “Inactive” in 2015.  Members who are “inactive” are not carried on the LMN Membership List.  Toni mentioned that she thinks some members may think that they have to pay the tuition each year to remain a Master Naturalist.  This is incorrect information.  Our chapter has no dues.  There are 17 students in the new class for 2015, and 2 students of the 2014 have not certified yet, but they have until January 2015 to achieve certification.  Rich, Toni, Brian, and Marie need a list of the current students, so Darlene will send that to them.

b.  Christmas Party---Rich sent out an e-mail to the chapter about the upcoming Christmas Party.  It will be on our usual chapter meeting night (this year it is December 18th), which will also be the chapter's Annual Meeting and Election of Officers for 2015.  The chapter will pay for the meats (ham and turkey), and also provide the plates, napkins, cups, etc.  David will provide tea and water.  Art usually makes a pot of coffee.

c.  Rewrite of Committee Descriptions---Rich and Henry are working on this.  They would like for each committee chair to write an update of their chair duties for the Membership Manual.  Rich and Henry only need the rewrites of the duty descriptions from Committee Chairs, and these should be sent to Rich and Henry.  There are committees operating that are not listed in the Manual, and committees listed that are no longer in existence.  Art will assist Henry in making these changes.  They will meet after Thanksgiving.  They should have the new descriptions by the next Board Meeting.  Marie said the hours submission page in the Manual is outdated and needs to be replaced with the current one being used.  Chapters are required to follow State By Laws to the letter.

d.  Tabling of Manual Update---This is pending until the new committee descriptions are done.

e.  President Elect Position---Elizabeth thinks it would be a good idea to add this position to the Board.  She suggested that it be an additional position rather than combining it with the Vice President's position.  This person would assist the President and VP by taking some of the workload and allow the President Elect to have on-the-job training, which would make the President's position less stressful and scary when they assume the President's post.  The chapter would only need to elect a President and President Elect the first year, then afterwards, the President Elect position would be the only one needed to be filled.  We will need to check with Michelle to see if another elected position is allowed on the Board of Directors.  Based on the State By Laws right now, we could only add this position as a committee chair, not a Board officer.  A committee position is usually appointed by the Board of Directors, but the By Laws do not say it cannot be an elected position.  The election could be held later in the year, but the President Elect would only have 6 months to serve before becoming President.  Then after that, the position would be elected at the Annual Meeting in December.  Henry said it is hard enough to fill all the positions without adding another one.    Art asked what would happen if someone nominated a person for President from the floor and we already have a President Elect, who is positioned to assume the Presidency?  We will table this and move forward right now as the By Laws state.  Dexter suggested that chapter presidents need to be in contact with each other to find out how they address issues such as this and how they deal with the State By Laws.  It might be possible if many chapters are having issues with the By Laws, they could influence State to make some changes.  Rich wants a volunteer to comb the various chapter websites to obtain a list of their current officers and also to get the newest list in January so that we can contact them concerning these By Law issues.  Elizabeth said if Valerie contacts the current officers now, we would make headway on our list of contacts.  Rich has asked Michelle for this list,  but will ask her again. 

f.  Bamberger Ranch Trip---Art and Rich think that a trip to Bamberger would be a good field trip for the class, but also make it open to a limited number of members for advanced training hours.  The chapter could pay the tour fees from our windfall from the auction.  The tours are $19, are hard to schedule, and limited to size (maximum of 40). This could be a good opportunity for a social (picnic).  Rich said the new class needs to pick a date that works for them, then open it to first come, first serve.  Darlene will check details of the tours and costs.  They will be looking at doing this in May 2015.

g.  By Laws Presentation---see discussion under e. above.

h.  Open Discussion---Brian said he received a mailer from Michelle about the 2014 time sheets being due by January 15, 2015.

Adjourn---David moved the meeting be adjourned; Kim seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM.

Next Meeting---Monday, December 22, 2014, 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

